Dear Neighbors,
Even though the weather looks bleak right now spring is just around the corner, so your Board of Directors decided that a short update would be appropriate.

2009 Dues:

Just as a friendly reminder your 2009 dues were due by January 31st.  Please be a good neighbor and send us your dues as soon as you can.  Late fees will be charged for all checks not postmarked by February 28th, 2009.
Welcome Neighbors!!!
Please extend a very warm welcome to George and Debra Bonner  1613 Sw 35th street.  George and Debra closed last week and are now “roughing it” in their new home.  Please make them feel at home.

Local Crimes
One of our neighbors from Blue Stem has reported a recent wave of car and home break ins in their neighborhood.  Suspicion right now is focusing on an individual who has been seen walking through their neighborhood numerous times.  This individual was also seen entering our neighborhood.  Please keep watch on each other’s property and if you see someone who looks suspicious, do not hesitate to call the police and have them check it out.

Trailers

Article 14 of our Protective Covenants states the following:

Driveways shall not be used for storage for such items as recreational vehicles, boats, trailers, campers, lumber, etc.  Furthermore, such items, including vehicles of any kind, if stored on the premises, shall be done inside a storage building or placed behind a fence so as not to be seen from any portion of this subdivision other than the lot on which it is parked.   In addition, any storage of such items shall be on a concrete surface.

The Board of Directors has been notified of a couple of instances of trailers and campers being in violation of this provision.   Please make every effort to ensure that you are in compliance.  If you need to request an exception to the policy, you will need to provide your request in writing to the Board of Director’s.  We will then convene and determine whether we can grant the exception, or whether it must be approved by the association membership.
Landscaping

Ours is a beautiful neighborhood and my wife and I love walking it in the evening. I know that all of us care very deeply about our homes and our property values and want the neighborhood to be a model for others.  One of the best ways for us to maintain our beauty is to keep our landscaping maintained and our bushes and tress properly trimmed. 

The Board of Director’s has received some complaints concerning properties that have an overgrown appearance to the landscaping.  Rather than single out any one person, we would simply like to remind all of us to take some time during the dormant season to properly prune your bushes and trees.

We are also in the process of getting additional bids on our landscaping of the common areas.  If you would like to nominate a landscaping firm for us to contact, please email parkglenn@yahoo.com
Fencing

We are also currently collecting bids for replacing our fencing along the entrance.  .  If you would like to nominate a fencing firm for us to contact, please email parkglenn@yahoo.com.  We will be discussing this soon at a called meeting of the homeowner’s association.

2009 Budgeting

At our spring meeting we will also be presenting in detail our 2009 budget for discussion. The current budget looks like this.

Income: 

Dues collected from our homeowners:

(32 * 300)
$9,600.00

PGA II
450.00
Totals
$10,050.00

EXPENSES:

a.  OG&E 
165.00-

b.  City of Moore(water bill)  
1,150.00-

c.  Commercial Lawn Care Service   
7,700.00-

d.  PO Box rental           
 23.00-

e.  Misc Office Supplies
100.00

Totals
$9,138.00
